CENTENNIAL UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Administrative Council Minutes for April 1, 2019

Present:   Jeff Freel – Chair; Wendy Musgrave – Pastor, Leader Development & Nominations; Kristi Olgren – Treasurer; Jennifer Fischer – Education; Marcy Bowie – Fam. Min., Fellowship & Evan.;  Evan Fischer – Worship; Missy Shaver – Secretary & Memorial; Gunnar Methlie – Communications & Lay Leader; Don Hiatt – Finance & Member-At-Large; Gaylen Heaberlin – Financial Secretary; Dean Fiene – Membership; Judy Fiene – UMW 

Call to Order- The April meeting of the Administrative Council was called to order at 7:02 pm by Jeff Freel – Chair.  Pastor Wendy opened the meeting having the Council reciting the “Evening Prayer of Lent” for our devotion.  The minutes of the February 4, 2019 meeting was distributed and approved. Kristi Olgren reported that our net income is at $4,445.54 and presented reports to the committees of what money has been spent and amounts of deposits for March 2019.

Old Business – Reminding committees on scheduling meetings, making sure that dates are put on the calendar by using the forms and choosing dates that will help Pastor Wendy, by combing nights with other committees or with WOW.  Remember to contact Gaylen Heaberlin for heating and cooling of the church, if needed.

New Business – No New Business. 

Education – Pie and Cake auction brought in $3,420.00.  Getting ready for Easter, starting with the Easter Egg Hunt on April 20, 2019 at 11:00 am and will be assisting the Youth Group with Sunrise Service and breakfast.  Bible School will be July 14 – 18, 2019.

Fellowship/Family Ministries/Evangelism – Will be going to reach out to the community with the information for the upcoming Easter events on April 6, 2019.  We delivered eight care packages for our shut-ins families in February.  Reordering church T-shirts and signup sheets are in the narthex.  Scheduled a private screening of “Break Through” at Copper Creek on Saturday, April 27, 2019 and doors open at 9:00 am and it is free for everybody and signup sheet in narthex .  Next meeting for the committee will be April 2, 2019.

Missions – The Souper Sunday soup drive to go with the Super Bowl, brought in 52 cans for Hope Ministries. Heifer Project is in full swing and will go until May 12, 2019. The food pantry has brought in 171 items for January 2019; 49 items for February; 119 items for March.  The next meeting will be in May and will discuss projects for summer.  Brandi Jackson emailed the report to Jeff (Chair).

Worship – The committee met March 19, 2019.   Discussed the Easter mailings  and using the Post cards and how the Communication Committee will be mailing 1800 cards using the Post Office Every Door Direct Mail Service.  Discussed Holy Week and what the committee needs to do to accomplish for a successful week and to help Pastor Wendy.  Scheduled Ushers through July.  The next meeting was scheduled for May 7, 2019 at 7:00 pm.

Memorials – Current balance of Memorial Account is $28,997.76. Financial Secretary Report had added $10.00 to Memorials.

Communications – Would like committees to use the form to make sure events and meetings get on the calendar.  Discussed what areas to mail the Easter cards and decided on portion of Altoona, Runnells and Pleasant Hill and 1800 cards will be mailed at the cost of 9.2 cents per card. The committee is looking at the “Every Door Mailing” through Missions Insight with the post office. The committee would like to see pictures and updates after events be posted to the News Letter.  Send the pictures and updates to the Ivy Centennial email or Amy. Have 550 individuals in the Breeze System.  The committee would like to have greeting cards on hand, like thank you cards, sympathy cards and get will cards for individuals to use.

Finance – The committee met March 14, 2019 at 7:00 p.m. with seven members and one guest present.  A presentation was given by Katherine Yarnell, Executive Director of the IAUMC Foundation on Investments, comparing our current income from interest from our bank accounts to income we could be earning if invested in various investment accounts.  Gaylen will have more on that.  The committee was in agreement to present this to the Administration Board for their consideration.  Under old business, it was decided to proceed with a special activity for the memberships as a token of appreciate for their support.  An ice cream social was deiced on for June or July.  The committee invites other committees to join us on co-sponsoring this event.  Due to the weather in February, the audit of our records had not been completed.  A date of March 20th at 6:00 p.m. was set.  Any and all committee members were invited to attend that meeting.  New Business:  The annual stewardship campaign was briefly discussed.  The next regular meeting was scheduled for May 23rd at 7:00 p.m. to discuss the ice cream social and the annual stewardship campaign.  The audit was conducted March 20th and the committee members, Gaylen, Jeff, Kristi, Pastor Wendy and Don, were satisfied with the results. The accounts totals are:  General - $66,616.15; Memorials - $29,008.48; Money Markets - $51,304.84; Building - $87,255.57; Total - $234,185.07.  The audit was signed and sent to the District Office.

Financial Secretary – Our Building Fund and our Reserve Money Market Accounts totaled $138,484 at the end of 2018.  The interest received from Community State Bank for these two accounts for 2018 was $208.42.  This amounts to .15% rate of interest.  The Finance Committee invited Katherine Yarnell (the Executive Director of the Iowa United Methodist Foundation) to attend our meeting on the evening of March 14.  She explained several options and provided literature about those options that our church might make considerable improvement with investment income.  If we were to make a conservative improvement of something like 2.17%, that $138,484 would have brought us $3,005.10 as opposed to the $208.42 we received last year.  The Finance Committee would like the Ad Council to allow the Finance Committee to pursue this course of action to be better stewards of the funds entrusted to us.

Membership – Reported 220 members last meeting, but received an email of the passing of Lucille M. Harding (Great Aunt of Brandi and Brook) on November 11, 2018.  As of March 24, 2019 membership is at 219 members and there is a possibility of having five new members from the current confirmation class.  

Nominations – No report.

Pastor Parish Relations – Extra set of eyes are needed for the yearly report.

Trustees – No report.  Judy Fiene had questions about new electrical outlets or look into more breakers for the committee.

UMW – Meeting on February 7, 2019 was cancelled because of snow, so we met on February 14th with nine present.  The March 7th meeting was cancelled for snow, so we met March 14th and twelve present.  On March 2nd served for the funeral for Judy Weeks sister Diane Love.   The celebration of the UMW 150th Birthday on March 24, 2019, was a success, with the UMW participating in the service and fellowship.  April 13, 2019 will be the District Spiritual Day, which will be held at the Burns U.M.C. Conference Center at 8:30 – 2:00pm.  April 29, 2019 will serve the Simple Supper for Caring Hands food Pantry at the Adventure Life Church.  Friday, May 3, 2019 will serve lunch for “Church Women United” at Ivy Centennial. Next meeting scheduled for April 4, 2019 at 1:00 p.m.

UMYF – On March 20, 2019 a group went on a “Tour of Faith” to visit a variety of faith communities in central Iowa, see newsletter for more information.  The group is getting ready for the Easter Sunrise Service.  

UMM- Planning to having good food for Mothers Day breakfast and asking for people to sign up.  If there are odd jobs needed done around the church, please let the UMM know.

Lay Leader- Nothing new to report.

Lay Member to Annual Conference- No report. 

Members at Large - Nothing to report.

Pastor – District Superintendent, Heecheon Jeon, had Pastor Wendy write a paragraph about our Church for the “One Matters Award”.   February 26, 2019 the General Conference met in St. Louis at passed the traditional plan for Human Sexuality in the Methodist Church; the delegates from 2016 are the delegates who had passed the plan.  The Judicial Council will review and the plan does not come in effect until 2020.  

Next meeting will be Monday, June 3, 2019 at 7:00 pm

Meeting was adjourned at approximately at 8:18 p.m.

Respectfully submitted – Missy Shaver

